



Mid America Regional Service Committee Narcotics Anonymous  
PO Box 8732  
Wichita, KS 67202

Business Meeting Minutes  
May 20, 2007

The business meeting of the Mid America Region of Narcotics Anonymous was opened by John S.III (chair) at 8:15am on May 20 2007, after some discussion on when the meeting actually starts, in McPherson, KS.

**Housekeeping:** Requests for funds and motions. The chair called for all R.O.F. and any motions to be put on new business. The acting treasurer called for all donations at this time as well.

**Roll Call:**

**Trusted Servants Present: Chair, Co-Chair, Reg. Delegate, Reg. Delegate 2, Co-treasurer.** There was no treasurer or secretary at the start of business on Sunday May 20, 2007.

**Area R.C.M.'s:**

Central KS Area, Fellowship For Freedom, Just For Today, Miracle Area, Unity Area, Wichita Metro , and Primary Purpose. There was no representation from Western area.

**Subcommittee Chairs:**

Activities , Campout , Convention , Hospitals & Institutions , Literature , Outreach , Public Information , PO Box , Steering , Archivist and Soul to Soul.

**A. Approval of Minutes:**

February 2007 minutes (old and new business only) were read. There was a motion to accept the minutes as read by Earl and it was 2<sup>nd</sup> by Dave R. After a vote was taken the minutes were accepted as read.

**Chair called for a change in the order for the day to elect a secretary.**

There was no secretary at the start of business on Sunday morning. The chair asked for any nominations or willingness for the position. Dewayne K. nominated Suzie E., Jerry C. nominated Michelle C. Both qualified themselves and both answered questions from the floor after which they left so that a vote could be taken. Suzie E. was elected to the position. Thank you for allowing me to serve.

**B. Area Reports**

**Primary Purpose Area:** Hello Regional Family,

Primary Purpose Area is function after function, having fun in recovery. Our upcoming functions, the infamous Pre- Campout Campout is scheduled for Memorial Day Weekend at Harvey West Lake ( Newton

HOW is hosting), be there or be square. G.O.L.N.A. will be hosting a campout at Lake Afton June 8<sup>th</sup> through the 10<sup>th</sup>. P.P.A. is preparing for several other functions that will be announced when dates are set. Our H&I are spreading their wings and will soon be carrying the message into the East Unit of Hutchinson Correctional Facility. P.P.A. groups are continuing to grow and fill service positions along the way. We would like to inform you and welcome the return of the Night Flyer's from Lyons Kansas back to our area. And to end with a donation of \$400.00. (We have turned in our insurance information to Debby S.) Addict Jack Primary Purpose R.C.M.

***Fellowship for Freedom Area:*** Hello Family, All is not going well in the Fellowship for Freedom area. First off our Convention in March was a success with fulfilling our Primary Purpose in carrying the message, but financially it was a bust. We now have a very large debt to re-pay. As of now we owe \$4600.00 and we have a couple of more weeks before the Hotel turns it over to collections. We are asking all the Areas for help and or suggestions on what we can do. We have been putting on fundraisers, and will continue to do so, we also have a group that's putting on a raffle for a free World Convention registration. The other issues that are going on in the area, in my opinion, are groups autonomies and personalities are creating lack of Unity at the area level. Our area inventory, which is badly needed, has been put on the back burner due to the focus of raising money to pay off our debt. The continued chaos so far has caused our area chair to resign, along with the secretary. Three meetings so far have folded due to lack of support and one meeting group has chosen to join another area. Please keep us in your prayers. In loving service- Jerry C.

***Central Kansas Area:*** Hello Family, Dusty sends his apologies that he cannot be here today, but is hacking and coughing and I'm not sure who would have wanted to sit next to him. Seriously he is sick this weekend. I was asked to represent the Area in his absence. C.K.A. has its annual campout coming up this weekend at Lake Wilson, Lucas Group Park. Greg B. and Cheryl C. will be the speakers for this event. There will be a meal of burgers and brats provided on Saturday evening, but please bring a tasty side dish. Look forward to seeing you all there. As is the case everywhere, there are lots of open service positions at the C.K. A., but we are carrying on. We do have a donation of \$400.00 this quarter and Dusty will mail that to Kirk. Grateful to be of service- Sally R.

***Just for Today:*** Greetings extend family! Hope everyone is enjoying this beautiful springtime weather. Everyone is invited to enjoy it to the fullest on June 1<sup>st</sup>, 2<sup>nd</sup>, and 3<sup>rd</sup> at Elk city State Park ( West of Independence, KS.) RECOVERY FEST!! If you have never attended, you don't know what you're missing!! The Freebirds Rock!! We are in the early stages of updating our area policies. Further, we are developing a budget in order to keep a closer eye on how we are spending our group funds. I failed to get our \$100.00 donation check from our treasurer. I will get with our treasurer and get that mailed out A.S.A.P. . Also, we are discussing an emergency voting system for allocation of funds in between A.S.C. meetings in the event of urgent situations. Such as phonline repairs, or website issues ect. Speaking of our website, [www.jftarea.net](http://www.jftarea.net) has discussion boards. Stop by and share your experience, strength, and hope with others. Also, if you would like to flyer posted on our website, e-mail it to our web servant in either word or PDF format. We have a new group beginning on May 22 in Emporia. The Hardcore Recovery group will be meeting on Tuesday nights at 7:pm at St. Andrews Church, 828 Commercial St. This is a "closed" meeting for addicts or those who think they might have a drug problem. This is a non-smoking meeting. Also, Against all Odds group in Pittsburg has moved to 308 E. 7<sup>th</sup>. St. and A Way To Recovery group in parsons has moved to 400 N. 32<sup>nd</sup>. We are currently needing an H&I chair and P.I. chair . However our H&I efforts at the Labette Community Correctional Center in Oswego, and the Girard Treatment Center are going strong. Also, some groups are carrying the message into county jails in our area. Finally we have changed our A.S.C. meetings to the 2<sup>nd</sup> Sunday of the month on a 3 month rotating basis. Our next meeting will be Sunday June 10<sup>th</sup> in Williamsburg, Ks. That's all for now. In loving service-Earl B. R.C.M.

**Miracle Area:** Miracle Area Good morning fellow addicts, all is well in Northeast Kansas. We have 2 new groups trying to form which are getting good support from Miracle and Just for Today areas. Our Leavenworth RIP Group has also added a late night meeting to their schedule totaling 22 per week. We don't have any activities scheduled soon, so maybe some of us will see you at your activities (fuel permitting). In grateful service, -Larry K., Miracle Area RCM

**Unity Area:** We have groups who are really busy planning summer activities. Omega Crossroads has a campout July 20-22, 2007 at Milford Lake and Clean n' Crazy is planning a pool party. We have a men's meeting going into the jail in Salina now. The women in Salina have been bringing a meeting to the girl's home in Beloit and are in desperate need of help. We really need some help! Please bring this back to your area and contact me if you have willingness. We are working on our designated workshop for the service assembly. We are making a donation today. In service, -Jim W., RCM

**Western Area:** There was no report sent from Western area.

**Wichita Metro Area:** Hi everybody,

All is going well in the Wichita Metro Area. Wes was elected as our Alternate RCM, congrats Wes! Our annual campout is coming up on June 22-24, 2007 at Lake Afton, Shelter 5. By the way, this is my first meeting as RCM. I hope to serve my area well. Wichita Metro Area RCM, -Darrell A.

### **C. Subcommittee Reports**

**Campout:** Hello all, We are in the final stages of preparation for campout, we need any auction and raffle items that you would like to donate. The programs are out and will be available at campout with a tentative schedule with times for N.A. events, and a list of rules to help guide us. Have you got your Tie-Dyed Campout shirt? They are on sale. We will be asking for help from you all. To assist the committee in making this year's campout a success. The Saturday evening meal is hamburgers and hotdogs with any type of side dish needed to complete the meal. Please bring a side dish. On a final note the Campout for 2008 is our 30<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of the longest running free Campout and a location is needed that can handle all of us. We would again ask all addicts to please check around their home area or any place they can think of for a location for the 2008 campout. In service- Jeff R.

**Convention Report:** M.A.R.C.N.A. XXIV Convention Report I want to thank all of you who attended the convention and thank you again to all who held fundraisers and donated books. We are turning in a donation to Region in the amount of \$5000.00 and a complete treasurer's log. At yesterday's meeting we patted ourselves on the back and took suggestions on improvements that could better serve our members at future conventions. We voted in John S. to fill the position of Chairperson. Other elections were Kirk B. as Arts & Graphics Chair, Tim K. as Fundraising Chair, Carla D. as Merchandising Chair and Mike T. as a general member. Positions which are still open are Treasurer, Secretary, Hotels & Hospitality, Programming, Entertainment and Registration. Please take the open positions back to your groups for any willingness. The first meeting for M.A.R.C.N.A. XXV will be in Emporia at the Pioneer Group's meeting facility which is located at 88f2 W Fifth Street. The date of the meeting is June 17<sup>th</sup>, 2007 and the time is 1:00 pm. Janet W. M.A.R.C.N.A. XXIV Chairperson

**Proceedings Interrupted:** *Question for the P.O.Box chair from the co-treasurer needing clarification pertaining to the receipt in the treasurers' books. Was the P.O.Box paid for by the region or by a member? The P.O. Box answered that it was paid for by region.*

**Hospitals and Institutions:** Hello Family, I would like to “Thank” Jon S.III and others for filling in for me yesterday. I am playing catch-up this morning. The secretary and H&I co-chair positions are still open. Please take that back to your groups and areas. Remind them that it is an honor to serve. H&I subcommittee discussed the many ways to serve. There was much discussion on: 1. Possible workshop for all 8 areas. 2. Ways to generate funds for literature. 3. Identified the biggest need for areas. Our goal is to have a “Learning Day” for each area in the next calendar year. We (H&I) will be working closely with PI, Literature and Outreach. More will be revealed. The subcommittee collected \$18.00.- In loving service, Lorna S.

**Outreach:** Good morning family, Well we didn’t spend our time with a bunch of new motions and long discussions on trivial nothing. What we did do was have a lengthy discussion about what Outreach can and should be doing besides expensive road trips. Many ideas were shared on what Outreach can be doing in this stressed economy. Hopefully this committee can continue in such fruitful meetings in the future to help us learn how we can better serve the fellowship. Thanks to all who shared- Larry K. co-chair

**P.O. Box:** Hello family, it’s good to be back at the RSC meeting. As some of you know I’ve been absent the past two. So it’s really good to see all of you guys again. It’s been another great quarter as in the past. What mail we did receive has been distributed to the proper people. Also, I had a couple of flyers for upcoming conventions in various cities. I’ve put them on the table to be taken back to your areas. The last RSC meeting I sent my report by our (at that time) ALT. RCM, and at that time I put the cart before the horse and gave my finale appreciation for a year of serving as P.O.Box chair. Not that I was in a hurry to relinquish my position, but basically it was my self information that was wrong. So charge it to mind not my heart. For as I get older it’s definitely slowly depreciating. I’ve got to blame something. I have truly enjoyed this past year serving as regional P.O. Box chair. By the Munger Station being so close to my house there is no problem stopping by and picking up the mail. I also wanted to let this body know that if we can’t get somebody to take this position today I have know problem doing this position another year, due to the location. Again thanks for allowing me to serve. Remember the purpose- Kerry B.- P.O.Box chair

**Public Information:** PUBLIC INFORMATION SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING REPORT

MAY 20, 2007

There is a lot going in Region with Public Information although we only had three out of eight regions represented in an official manor at Sub-Committee level. RCM’s please encourage your area chairs to attend Region or send a report to Region. We are again asking that all areas have a World Web Contact—this person would be responsible for not only changing the meeting schedules at World level but also updating the area information like RCM etc. At the request of the Nebraska Regional Delegate and a local Nebraska NA member John S. and Pete E. attended a PI Presentation to the Ponca Tribal Leadership at a POW-WOW in Nebraska. It went really well and NA was very well represented. There are three professional conferences we, as a region, are going to participate in on various levels. World has committed to providing literature to all of these functions. John is going to make one order for all three. I have attached websites for all three of these.

**The 21<sup>st</sup> Annual Conference on Problem Gambling Prevention, Treatment, Research and Recovery-Improving Practice and Managing Consequences for Problem Gambling, Substance Abuse and Co-occurring Issues** June 8-10 in Kansas City. Zonal has taken care of the registration for this function, they just need our support. <http://www.ncpgambling.org/conference/info.asp>

**The 8<sup>th</sup> Annual Governor’s Conference on Juvenile Justice in Topeka**, July 29-31 we are asking the Region for \$350 which is the cost for two registrations at \$150 each and table cost at \$50. We have asked

the coordinators of this function to consider a less-expensive registration but they declined.

<http://www.dce.k-state.edu/conf/juvenilejustice/>

**The 3<sup>rd</sup> Annual Recovery Conference**, September 19-21 in Salina, this conference is held to celebrate National Alcohol and Drug Addiction Recovery Month. John S. was given permission to secure booth space at this function last quarter. This should be taken care of soon.

[http://www.srskansas.org/hcp/aaps/The\\_Joy\\_of\\_Recovery.htm](http://www.srskansas.org/hcp/aaps/The_Joy_of_Recovery.htm)

**The Zonal has a new website:** [www.pszfna.org](http://www.pszfna.org)

1500 copies of the Regional Meeting list are available for distribution. Rod D. would like someone else to take over the responsibility of printing the meeting lists. Please come to the PI Sub-Committee meeting if interested.

**Archivist Report:** Archivist gave a verbal report. Included in his report was a list of the duties and the qualifications for the archivist. The secretary agreed to type those up to be put into the regional policy for further reference.

**Soul to Soul:** We have reserved the campground already. Shelley Wright is in the process of moving our bank account to Emporia. Shelley Wright is to be added to the checking account. T-shirts are in and available to sell for \$10.00. Karla has made a registration flyer and it will be made available tomorrow. We raised \$199.00 at the auction. \$100.00 at the raffles and \$40.00 through t-shirt sales. Pete will be handling catering and the cups. In service- Victor H.

**Steering Committee Report:** Greetings from the world of Steering. All seven members were present for the sub-committee meeting. The interim meeting held at convention was attended by four members. We are still working on collecting policies from all sub-committees. We will be looking over all policies and will discuss at next interim meeting. All members will be reconfirmed today. Pat B., Jon S.III, Jon Mc, Dewayne K., Greg B., Deb S. Jon M. volunteered for the secretary position. Greg B.'s term for chair position is up. Steering will be recommending Dewayne K. for steering chair. Jeff R.'s position as member is up. Thank you Jeff, for your service. The Steering committee will be recommending Addict Jack as new Steering member. There will be a motion coming from Steering Committee to help with getting convention bids in earlier. Thanks for letting me serve.- Greg B.

**Break-** The chair called for a break after the steering report was given. We re-opened with a moment of silence and the Serenity Prayer. A roll call was taken and all 7 areas were still represented. All subcommittee chairs returned for roll call as well as trusted servants including the newly elected secretary, but excluding the treasurer who had not been elected yet.

**Literature Committee Report:** Greetings family! All is well with the lit wits. We discussed issues with various area literature stockpiles and solutions utilized to resolve them. Biggest issue was over abundance of literature items that do not turn over quickly. Also, our history of the Mid-America Region project was updated. We are looking for someone to assist us with scanning into digital format previous regional minutes. Further, we would like to encourage everyone to discuss this project with members in your area. Check with the "longtimers" of your groups and see if they have anything stashed in their attics. Finally, here is the M.A.N. report: (attached)- in loving seervice- Earl B.-co-chair P.S. Literature co-chair position is open please take back to groups.

***M.A.N. Report:*** The printing with Hutchinson Correctional Facility went very well and I hope to continue producing 1500 copies at this cost. For the Spring 2007 issue 1500 copies were produced at a cost of \$133.98, envelopes for two quarters came to \$13.70, and postage was “free” since all were hand delivered at M.A.R.C.N.A.. The total came to **\$147.68, or 9.8 cents per copy!** Distribution came in the form of 1 copy per registration packet at M.A.R.C.N.A., 130 copies per A.S.C. within M.A.R, approximately 80 distributed at the world wide workshop in Lincoln, NE. where 35 regions attended, and a small stack for the table here. As always, copies were e-mailed out as well. My address book continues to grow and I will have another sign-up sheet available tomorrow. As stated above, I hope to continue to produce 1500 copies in place of the 1000 allotted during off convention printings. I can send 175 copies to each A.S.C. and still have 100 copies available for functions printing throughout the quarter. Due to postage increases and the added weight, the cost will increase slightly in that area. For the summer 2007 issue I am requesting **\$189.98**, which includes \$133.98 for 1500 copies and \$56.00 for postage. Since the postage is projected, any monies over the actual cost will be returned next quarter. The summer issue is coming along very good, I already have 7 articles not including what I write and there will be a surprise starting with this issue, I have contacted a member “cartoonist” which will be sending me his work for inclusion. He goes by “Life In Recovery” and they’re pretty good. That’s all I have this quarter, thanks for letting me serve. Tim S. - Editor

***Activities Committee Report:*** Hi all,

We got a lot going on. We had 4 areas at our meeting yesterday. We had report from the area, the assembly is coming along. But one area brought it to me that his activities chair was upset because he thought we told him to do this workshop. We can not tell anyone what to do, we can ask. We discussed Unity Day. We came up with everyone to go back to their area’s to see if they want to put it on. The deadline is June 16, 2007. I will be asking for \$300.00 for this event. It is \$50.00 for the phone hook-up and \$250.00 for rent, if needed. I have a flyer for next time and I will be putting out a flyer for the dance. We also talk about a calendar and the Web Page. I got some questions on it. Last night we did fair. We made \$155.00 off the door and \$26.00 off the Fast Cash, all together \$171.00. We paid the DJ \$200.00. I need a check for \$50.00 for John S. to help with start up money, \$300.00 for Unity Day.

Our next meeting is at 2:00 pm. come and help us do activities.

Love and service,

Dave R

## **D. Officers Reports**

### ***Regional Delegate Report:***

Howdy from your RD

Well we made a trip to Lincoln last weekend to the World Wide Workshop and had a good time going, being there, and coming home. Six of us road together from Topeka and was joined by three others in Lincoln. We did go over our expenses on this trip by \$162.00 even though Tim and myself only used \$25 dollars a day to eat on. We asked for \$400.00 and spent \$562.00 this is gas for Tim to Topeka \$ 45.00, Gas for Rod to Topeka \$5.00, Gas from Topeka to Lincoln \$116.27, \$150 dollars for food, and 245.76 in hotel accommodations The others who went with us John, Debbie, Mae and Amy all pitched on there room and

board which cost them \$55.00 each. While there we got to interact with World board members, World officers and World staff. The workshops were great, we started with a presentation on Friday night with Staff giving us an update on NA. With facts like in 1984 we had book sales of the basic text around \$200,000.00 last year the number was more like \$1,000,000.00. We gave away more than \$800,000.00 in literature also last year. In 1971 we had the first meeting outside the US now we have 3600 meetings weekly around the world with meetings in 65 different languages. In 1994 we had 2 meetings in Iran today there are 4800 meetings weekly with about 2000 more moving around with no set meeting place. We have literature in 5 African Tribal languages the late us one being #1 IP in Zulu. Our money comes from 88% literature sales 11% donations and 1% other. Other is Bank interest, investments and anything else that doesn't fit literature or donations category. Our money goes out in 29% for literature production/distribution, 27% fellowship development, 26% in conference support, and 18% events. On Saturday we had workshops on Building Strong Home Groups, Who Is Missing and Why, How to be an Effective RCM, Our Service System, Medication In Recovery, Leadership In NA, and Area Planning Tool. I have included in the packets I gave out some of the paperwork used in those workshops I am working on compiling all the data from these workshops and will not bore you with that at this time. But I will be forwarding this information on to you at a later date. I can be available or can get you some help to do workshops on any of the topics you see in our packets or any of the other Issue Topic Discussions papers. World Unity day is coming up don't forget we need to plan on it someone who is not going to the World Convention needs to step and be the point person for this. On or around the 1<sup>st</sup> of September the basic text approval form should be out so look for that.

In Service

Rod Davis  
Regional Delegate from Mid-America Region  
PO Box 1711  
Emporia KS 66801-1711  
620-343-3149

[rcbc@carrollsweb.com](mailto:rcbc@carrollsweb.com)





## Plains States' Zonal Forum May 12<sup>th</sup>, 2007

- ☎ Reid C. opened @ 6:30 p.m. with a moment of silence for the addict who still suffers followed by the Serenity Prayer.
- ☎ Mary R. read the 12 Traditions
- ☎ Roll Call: Best Little (absent); Iowa ☺; Mid-America ☺; Nebraska ☺; OK ☺; South Dakota ☺; Co-facilitator – Reid C. ☺; Web Servant – Barry B. ☺; Treasurer – Rita F. ☺; Secretary – Tim S. ☺
- ☎ Reid C. requested to change the order of business and set the next meeting time and location before reports, due to the short time we were allotted. After some discussion, Iowa was decided on and they will check on either the 3<sup>rd</sup> or 4<sup>th</sup> weekend in October, 2007. 2008 meetings are:
  - Jan. 5<sup>th</sup> and 6<sup>th</sup>, 2008 will be the C.A.R. workshop/zonal meeting in McPherson, KS.
  - April 27<sup>th</sup> through May 3<sup>rd</sup>, 2008 W.S.C./zonal meeting (*with report to conference floor*).
  - Fall/Winter 2008 – South Dakota
- ☎ Since this was a “working dinner”, all pitched in for pizza. Gary D. volunteered to take care of business.
- ☎ The outgoing Treasurer, John S., gave the treasurer’s report (*see attached*)
- ☎ Barry B. gave a verbal report about the website, which is up and running. Before it is launched world-wide though he wanted feedback and suggestions about what else we can put on it. These minutes will be added, minus full names and addresses. The annual cost for launching this is \$14.23, which a request was made for. The address is [www.pszfna.org](http://www.pszfna.org).
- ☎ The guidelines discussion was opened. There was a few minor changes made at the last meeting in Oklahoma and then it was e-mailed out. Since some didn’t receive it, Rita handed out hard copies and the final implication will be at the next meeting. Please read over them and be prepared.
- ☎ Next in order was the Midwest Governor’s Conference. This year, the conference has added more states, which all member states in this zone are included, and is expecting 400 participants. The cost for a non-profit table is \$200.00 per day, or \$400.00 total for the event. It was discussed and questioned about if we wanted to participate again and how would it be funded. After much discussion it was a consensus to fund this ourselves, present it to each of our regions for financial (and physical) support, ask NAWS for literature, and use Mid-America’s display. The dates for this are **June 9<sup>th</sup>-10<sup>th</sup>, 2007** in Kansas City. If you are interested in helping with this, please call Barry in advance as he will be coordinating this event. His number is **(402) 699-5276**.
- ☎ The last item of business was Rosebud’s discussion and follow-up. This originally was going to be tabled but after a short discussion was labeled as “done”. When more time is allotted the Outreach efforts in South Dakota’s Reservations hopefully will be addressed again.
- ☎ Checks issued today:
  - \$14.23 – Web Servant
  - \$400.00 – Governor’s Conference
  - \$672.06 – monies over reserve forwarded to NAWS
- ☎ We closed in our most usual manner.
- ☎ **Reports:**



May 2007  
To the PSZF  
From Reid C. Iowa RD

I am Reid and I am an Addict,

Good to see everyone here. Much of the RSC business meeting was concerned with orientation of new RCM's and Alternates; PI work to have a booth at the Iowa State Fair; qualifying of NA participants by workshops / learning days for that booth; the notable increase of H&I, PI and Area workshops; Lit. subcommittee's concern about the approval of up coming lit; the state convention in Sioux City, Iowa IRCNA XXIV to be held July 6-8; and the rework of Regional Policy concerning State Conventions. Areas reported several new meetings, workshops and H&I efforts. One report in particular was the joining of three meetings from South Dakota into an Iowa Area (Siouxland). There was election of trusted servants including the vote to affirm myself as RD and Jamie F as RD alt. The introduction of a tenth step guide from the Rock River Area of Illinois for consideration. For a change I had a complaint, my report to the Region was too short. I intend to never let that happen again. As Co-facilitator I wish to apologize for any confusion caused by emails trying to establish contact and set up a time for the business meeting for the Zonal. I hope by the time today is done I have a better grasp on being prepared for next time.

Thank you for the chance to serve Reid C.

[knotknutz@netins.net](mailto:knotknutz@netins.net)

319-404-4937 cell

319-885-6603 home

## **Greetings from Kansas**

Not much to report we had our convention and it was great fun, the speakers where awesome. We had three speakers and between them there was almost 100 years clean. Our next convention will be in Lawrence KS in April of 2008. Campout's are busting out all over the state with our Regional campout being held June 29<sup>th</sup> thru the 1<sup>st</sup> of July at Pomona Lake near Ottawa KS. Our annual Spiritual Retreat will be held near the town of Ottawa KS also, this will be held at Camp Chippewa on September 21<sup>st</sup> thru the 23<sup>rd</sup>. Again we will have a Service Assembly on Oct 21<sup>st</sup> and 22<sup>nd</sup> with workshops on Service, How it Works. I have brought Fliers for all of them I could.

We continue to work on H&I meetings around the State I am sad to say we have lost a few. We lost one at a Youth Treatment Center due to an administration change that has affected not only us but all meetings going in. We have also made the choice to back out of an Adult Treatment center as we have not been able to full fill that commitment. On the upside, H&I or maybe Outreach (I'm not sure which one) has been able to get a regular meeting started at a Treatment Center in Girard KS. This is an open meeting that anyone can attend.

PI on the other hand is going well. We received a letter from World Services on a Governor's Conference on Juvenile Justice that we hoping to attend. I have tried so hard to make things happen according to my well on this and again been made to realize in is in God's time not mine. We had a request for one team to travel to Nebraska and give a presentation to a Native American Tribe in Norfolk. I was told that it went well thanks to the folk there for their support. We also had one person travel back up to Rosebud and he got to help start another meeting in St. Francis up there. By the way he took up a starter kit to replace the one he got from Rosebud as the one he got the first time went to a meeting in Beaver, Oklahoma. This should clear up the starter kit that was in question the last Zonal Meeting? It was a small disappointment because he was suppose to get support from the local community but did not. I am

sad to say he had to do it by himself but before he did it he made a call to WSO about this problem. He was told by them to go ahead and do it alone. We are also working on being involved in four other Conferences', a Sheriff's Association Conference, a Correction Conference, Unity in Recovery Conference in Salina KS, and the one in Kansas City that the Zonal has been involved in before. We have also found a cheaper place to print our Regional Meeting list we now use one of the State Prison Facilities and it has lowered our cost by 2/3. This is something that the rest of the Regions might see if it is available in your State.

Well I think that is all for now (at least typewritten).

In Service

Rod D.

**Regional Delegate from Mid-America Region**

PO Box 1711 Emporia KS 66801-1711

620-343-3149 Cell 620-757-6205

[rcbc@carrollweb.com](mailto:rcbc@carrollweb.com)

### Nebraska Regional Report

Hi family,

I apologize for the lack of follow through on the zonal report process. Our region has 9 areas now and 146 meetings a week. We have started rotating the R.S.C. which has some people upset and others happy, more will be revealed. Our region has started an Outreach committee which we hope takes off and grows! We are all excited to have a worldwide workshop in our zone and region. Our next R.S.C. meeting will be July 14<sup>th</sup> in Grand Island, NE., followed by a street dance-fund raiser for the convention. Some areas have seen significant growth in H&I and we want to thank Mid-America for helping us with resources to do a P.I. presentation to the Ponca tribe in Norfolk. Please welcome Mary R. as our new R.D.A. The Run for Fun is held memorial weekend in Alexandria, NE.

ILS,

Brian S.

Plains States Zonal Forum

OK Region

05-07

We have provided several workshops in various locations in the OK Region since the first of the year. Topics have included, "Building Strong Home Groups", "Who's Missing In Our Meetings", "Consensus Based Decision Making", and the ever popular, "What Pisses You Off?" Most of these workshops drew about 20 - 40 members. Our General Service Assembly was held in February, with attendance of about 50. Our region sponsored convention was held last month, our Clean and Crazy Campout is coming in June (15,16,17) and the Fall Spiritual Retreat is scheduled for November.

We also were asked by an area, if an event of theirs could be covered by the liability insurance carried by the RSC (Regional Service Committee) which we found out, could not be transferred to another event, such as this, unless the event is at least 50% controlled by the Region, which is the signer of the policy.

The OK Region has been considering its function and results for some time and, at the last meeting which followed our annual convention, which caused a little heartburn itself by rearing the old question where the line is for events and their ability to come out in the black and by how far. The convention rotates to each area, and it was held in the far east end of the state at a pretty nice place, but probably limited the attendance, and a rather expensive comedy act was the questionable decision that ended up with the convention just about breaking even, which gave rise to the discussion about money and events.

Anyway, back to the RSC. We decided to make an ad hoc committee to develop a plan to reorganize the existing regional service committee. The ad hoc met and covered a lot of ground and roughly, we ended up with an idea to unify our RSC and RSO (Regional Service Office). The RSO is our "legal" side that for a long time has had no function other than keep the books for the RSC, maintain insurance, sign event contracts and occasionally try to run down bad checks.

The RSC RD elections are currently held in June and the executive board is elected in December, and the current RSO has had so little to do, the terms of members are often ignored, which is another positive point for the reorganization. And speaking of the upcoming elections, Vicky will likely, and if I do say so myself, hopefully, become the next RD for the OK Region.

The ad hoc plan has the board primarily being involved with the over seeing the events. Event planning committees could be generated as usual. The board would send liaisons to the committee meetings and guide or support them with financial worksheets and an eye on expenditures versus income.

Another function of the board would be to take on projects that could help the Areas, like maybe PR mail-outs to the medical, legal or corrections communities, maybe attend neighboring regions service committee meetings or occasional NAWS presentation such as the upcoming literature distribution and convention workshops in November, and other such projects that can help us carry our message. The OK Region currently sees three separate conventions, one sponsored by an Area, one by a local group and the region sponsored event. There has been some discussion about combining the three and this project might also be one to be taken on. More on this next time.

In an effort to include the fellowship with the RSC direction, we posted a "Regional Service Inventory" on the region site ([okna.org](http://okna.org)) that we stole from the Show Me Region, they had posted on the NAWS FTP site. We gave hard copies to the RCMs and put a printable copy on the site as well. We also had hopes comments would come flooding into the discussion board. The bad news is that in reality, there has been extremely low participation, so low that the time limit is extended. (Nothing like a little co dependence here and there) The good news is it won't take much to get the drift with little to look at.

We have also talked for some time about moving to the consensus based decision making process. We have actually been a hybrid of that and Robert's Rules, and some of us think its time to call it what it is. And if any of this hubbub about changes in the RSC comes to pass, we would also have to address changing the bylaws where affected.

At our most recent workshop it once again evident that no matter how hard try or well we do in communicating information to the fellowship via the written report, we just seem to lose focus the further down the line it gets, and the group member may get *very* little or nothing at all regarding fellowship development. The best vehicle seems to be getting that same member into a workshop setting, and watch the wheels turn. This will likely be a priority for us, to keep the workshops coming.

Given the last few years, the OK Region might be up for the "windy report" award, and so as not to disappoint, even though a little skimpy, hopefully this will still qualify.

Hugs and much good luck you guys, Keith & Vicky

PLAIN STATE ZONAL MEETING 5-11-07 FROM  
YOUR FAMILY IN SOUTH DAKOTA

Hi NA family. Sure is great to be here with you all, here is what is happening in our region:

The Region is making some changes this year due to lack of participation last year from region members to area representation. We are rotating our region meeting in conjunction with area meetings, which we just, started and had great success of attendance at our first one. We are starting to fill up some positions, which is great for us. We currently have a recreated our web site and have a new web master who is doing a wonderful job. Our web site is [www.sdrna.org](http://www.sdrna.org) Check it out. We elected a new RD who is Wes and RDA is Rita. We filled positions of Unity - Vice Chair - Secretary - and HI. We are so grateful for the people who are in these positions.

We are still dealing with ongoing issues in the state where an outside organization is sending people as paid workers to NA meetings as meth-mentors. What is especially disconcerting is that these paid workers are members of NA. This has caused problems, which has brought about the exit of at least three groups from the area and region. The groups have decided to join an area in the Iowa Region to protect their autonomous nature. We are currently working on this issue and also I hear with assistance from Iowa RD - Reid. We believe we are making more positive progress in this area but there is still work to be done.

We also recently had an issue from a printing in a newspaper article in reference to NA in Sioux Falls by a member of NA who works at a facility that deals with addiction. This created several emails - understanding of traditions, policies and procedures - which was a great learning experience for us all.

We have two events in the Region so far - with more to be revealed - We are having the campout during Sturgis Bike Rally for one week. We are preparing for our 10<sup>th</sup> Annual Convention on 9-14-07 to 9-16-07 at Cedar Shores- in Chamberlain, SD. We are looking for workshop speakers from our zone. Please see me if you are interested in speaking at our convention for a workshop. We are planning a Talking Circle - campfire meeting one night and Carl is assisting us in hosting a sweat - we hope that will work out for us.

Gary from NEB contacted us for assistance in NA material for groups on the reservation.

We had a total of 42 calls on our region helpline and the USE area had a total of 240 calls for the year of 2006.

USE AREA: reported having 20 meetings per week and meetings are going well. They are working on PR projects now. They are have placed an add on TV which gives their helpline number for addicts. They are looking at publicizing NA more in different areas. Activities are going great in this area during this time. Lots of events coming up - check the web site for information.

WEST RIVER AREA: they have 20 groups participating in their area with new ones forming it seems every day. All positions, officers, and committee chairs are occupied at this time. They also have their own web site - check it out at <http://www.wrsdna.com> . They are working hard in the out reach area. As a follow up from the zonal meeting in Rosebud - they are setting up an out reach meeting at ST. Francis Indian School on the Rosebud reservation. More will be revealed as this a rises. They have been in contact with the Women prison - and hosting meetings there -, which is in Pierre, SD.

EAST RIVER AREA: they have been struggling. Some people have made a commitment to them to get back up and running again. They have met twice. They are rotating their area meeting and currently are hosting the next region meeting.

In Loving Service

Wes – RD/Rita - RDA

**PLAIN STATE ZONAL FORUM  
TREASURER'S REPORT AS OF 01/08/06**

<b>Beginning balance-OK Zonal</b>		<b>03/20/05</b>	<b>838.60</b>
Check # 531-Keith Taylor-voided	(200.00)	03/20/05	1038.60
Check # 532-Mark Beck (donuts-OK Zonal)	43.47	03/20/05	995.13
Check # 533-Keith Taylor (copies-OK Zonal)	12.85	03/20/05	982.28
Check # 534-WSO (travel offset)	200.00	03/20/05	782.28
Check # 535-Holiday Inn (WB member <b>rooms</b> )	270.00	03/20/05	512.28
Check # 536-Rod Green (Iowa Zonal Startup)	200.00	03/20/05	312.28
Check # 537-Holiday Inn (rent and coffee)	104.00	03/20/05	208.28
Deposit from 03/20/05 function	345.60	03/24/05	553.88
Check # 538-Mark Beck (Neb. Zonal startup)	200.00	06/12/05	353.88
Check # 539-Krista Mook (Secretary expense)	7.40	06/12/05	346.48
Deposit -by Debby S.	306.88	07/11/05	653.36
<b>Beginning balance-Nebraska Zonal</b>		<b>10/01/05</b>	<b>653.36</b>
Check # 540-Krista Lee (Secretary expense)	33.26	10/02/05	620.10
Deposit from 10/02/05 function	141.00	10/02/05	761.10
<b>Beginning balance as of 01/08/06</b>			<b>761.10</b>
Check#541-Krista M.(sec. Expense)	14.61	01/08/06	746.49
Check#542-Perkins(rent-food-coffee)	295.33	01/08/06	451.16
Check#543-NAWS(Travel offset)	300.00	01/08/07	voided
Check#544-NAWS(Travel offset)	300.00	01/09/07	151.16
Deposit McPherson Event (CAR Workshop) •	741.76	02/18/06	892.92
Check#545 Jeff S.(d j.)	Voided		
Check#546 Tony C. (Entertainment)	83.14	08/27/06	809.92
Check#547 Jeff S. (D.J.)	101.51	08/27/06	708.27
Check#548 NAWS (Travel offset)	300.00	08/27/06	408.27
Check#549 Vickie McDonald (OK startup)	200.00	08/27/06	208.27
Deposit (Rosebud S.D. Event)	954.50	12/08/06	1162.77
Deposit (OK Event) IF WE GET IT MADE	509.29		<b>\$1672.06</b>

At the Oklahoma City event \$50.00 for rent, \$20.00 for entertainment, \$53.73 on food and coffee. We received \$31.97 in donations for coffee/food, \$52.00 at the door, and \$348.00 at the raffle/auction. Vickie also returned \$77.32 making the weekend's grand total=\$509.29. I found that I failed to make the deposit but it will bring our balance to \$1672.06. I visited the bank and got the signature card stuff sent to Rita, so hopefully this will be my last treasurer's report. It has been a great experience serving with all you extremely sick addicts.

**In Service John S III**

*Hello family,*

*I hope these minutes reflect the business at hand to your satisfaction. I'm sure if they don't I will here about it. Please send word out ASAP when the dates and location for our next meeting are confirmed.*

*Gratefully serving*



Tim S.

## RD 2 Alt. Delegate Report

5/20/2007

Hello family,

The world wide workshop was well structured, and along with 35 participating regions, very informative. It was a blessing to have it so close to us. My focus will be on the Plains States' Zonal Forum meeting which was held on Saturday evening pushed in between workshops and the speaker meeting. Unfortunately this didn't allow much time and business was kind of "pushed along". I am handing out minutes from this meeting to all RCM's and would be happy to e-mail them to anyone that wants them.

All participants but the Best Little Region located in the western section of Texas attended and the officers that were elected at the previous zonal in Oklahoma, Rita F. (South Dakota) as Treasurer, myself as Secretary, Reid C. (Iowa) as Facilitator, and Barry B. (Iowa) as Web Servant started their terms. Thanks to John S., Krista M., and Keith T. for fulfilling their terms as previous officers.

Check out the now up running website [www.pszfna.org](http://www.pszfna.org), these minutes and other documents can be found there as well as upcoming events and information about each participating region. The cost for hosting this is \$14.23 annually, due to the creator and now Web Servant, also hosting it.

The Midwest Governor's Conference, held in Kansas City June 9<sup>th</sup>-10<sup>th</sup>, 2007 will once again have a booth sponsored by the PSZF. The cost is \$400.00 for the two day event and NAWS has already committed to providing some literature for this. If you are planning on going and wish to help man the booth or set up/tear down, please contact Barry at (402) 699-5276. He is the single point of accountability on setting this up so please contact him early to be a part of this. The conference has increased its size by adding more states, which now all pszf participants are included. The South Dakota Region has donated two free registrations for their upcoming convention, one was passed on to Soul to Soul for their fundraiser last night and the other will go to the regional 4<sup>th</sup> of July campout for their fundraising efforts during the weekend. The most important item was the passing on of \$672.06 to NAWS, by donating money, and then asking for literature, we are assured more product made available then if we just out right purchased it ourselves. There will hopefully be more involvement with the Rosebud Reservation Outreach efforts in the future, the issue was labeled as "done" at the zonal level and local and not-so-local Outreach efforts still have much work ahead of them. More will be revealed. The last thing I want to mention is my thanks to Central Kansas Area for inviting me to help facilitate their recent inventory. The discussion proved to carry on beyond the questions at hand and was I think a great success. We used the inventory out of the Public Relations handbook, which keeps the anonymity intact and should produce better results. That's all I have, thanks for letting me serve.

Tim S. – Alt. Delegate

**Secretary Report:** There was no secretary elected at the last Regional business meeting. So there will not be a report until August when the new secretary has something to report.

**Treasurers Report:** There will be a breakdown of the request of funds on the treasurers' report. The co-treasurer gave a verbal treasurers report. My notes confuse me about what numbers were given and I don't feel comfortable quoting my notes. There was no electronic copy available for me to put in as a treasurers report. I apologize for the inconvenience and hope to have a better report next region.

## E. Old Business

**Elections:** **Secretary** was elected out of order so that the minutes could be recorded. Suzie E. was elected as secretary. **Treasurer-** Jim nominated Janet W. and Earl 2<sup>nd</sup>. She qualifies herself and expressed willingness to serve. She stepped out and the floor was open for discussion. There was a vote taken and she was voted in. Congratulations' and thank you for your service. **Co- Treasurer-** Kirk B. is nominated by Tim S. and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Rod D. He requalified himself for the position after which he agreed to start a new term with the new treasurer. Since he was still the co-treasurer and had agreed to start a new 2 year term there was no vote and we moved on. Thank you Kirk for your continued service. **P.O.Box Chair-** Kerry B. was re-nominated by Janet W. and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Dave R. he had willingness to do the position again and requalified himself for the job. He stepped out and after some discussion about a co-chair for the p.o.box he was voted back in. **P.O.Box Co-Chair-** Betty P. was nominated by Rod D. and Jim 2<sup>nd</sup> her nomination. She qualified herself and expressed a willingness to serve and a need to be able to be trained at least once before she stepped up to the chair position. She stepped out and the floor opened up for discussion after which she was voted in. **Archivist** – Jon S. III was nominated by Addict Jack and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Earl. There was no opposition to this vote so he will remain archivist. After which we looked up what the duties and qualifications for this position were so that the secretary could get them typed up to be put into the regional policy for future reference. **Steering Chair-** Recommended out of Steering was Dewayne K. he qualified himself and answered some questions from the floor. He stepped out and the floor was open for discussion. There was a vote taken and he was voted in. Congratulations and thank you for your service work. **Reconfirmation of all Steering committee members:** Jon S. III- Jon M.- Dewayne K.- Greg B.- Debbie S.- Pat B. There was a lot of discussion about the Steering committee and how long each member have left in their terms. There will be 2 positions open on the Steering Committee next May. All members need to be present at region on the Sunday that they are to be re-confirmed-per policy. There was an objection to two of the members being re-confirmed to the Steering Committee when they were not present. After a lengthy discussion about following the policy there was a vote taken to reconfirm everyone who was here on Sunday. As per policy, Pat B. and Jon M. would not be voted on until they were present. **New Member for Steering Committee-** Recommended out of Steering was Addict Jack. He qualified himself and expressed a strong desire to serve on this committee. He stepped out and there was some discussion after which a vote was taken and he was voted in. Thank you and good luck in steering. **Convention Chair-** The committee recommends Jon S. III- He qualified himself. There was a question about how many positions he currently has. There was a lengthy discussion about having too many positions in service. He stepped out and the floor opened up for discussion. There was a lot of discussion both for and oppose after 15 minutes passed the Co-chair called the vote. The recommendation from the convention committee failed to pass so please take back to the groups that we need a convention chair and co-chair. Remember that the convention is going to be in Lawrence Ks. The following positions were up for their annual reconfirmations of the two year terms that they were elected for. So as per policy they needed to be nominated and 2<sup>nd</sup> then voted on: **Regional Delegate-** Rod D.; **Regional Delegate Alternate-** Tim S. the R.D. was nominated by Janet W. and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Addict Jack. The R.D.2 was nominated by Rod D. and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Addict Jack. Both were voted on and passed. My notes failed me here but I believe that the **Regional Chair** and **Co-Chair** also needed the same re-electing of their 2 year terms. Both our current chair and co-chair were both voted back in. There was some discussion about the co-chairs health and willingness to continue his position if my memory serves because my notes sure don't. At any rate both Jon S. III and Russ P. were both re confirmed to their commitments. This did bring up some lengthy discussion about the policy contradicting itself and the confusion that it created the way it currently reads. There was also discussion about the chair expressing his opinion on the floor.

**Break for Lunch:** Somewhere between voting for the treasurer and re- electing our co-chair the regional chair called for lunch. After roll call all area RCM's were present and all trusted servants were present. The PI chair and Soul to Soul chair were the only two subcommittees that did not return. The meeting re-opened at 2:30 with a moment of silence followed by the serenity prayer.



**Motions taken back to Groups:** There were no motions from February's regional meeting that went back to groups.

**Insurance Information-**Hello Family, I am still waiting for a quote from the insurance company regarding insurance coverage for the region written on a "blanket-type" policy. I did not receive the information back from half of the areas --- so I had to guess at the information. I would like to stress to the 4 area that did not respond; I need this information AS SOON AS POSSIBLE! I have attached another one of the questionnaires to this report to be placed into the minutes. I did speak with the agency that is currently writing our current coverage. They did let me know that the company that we have it through now would not be able to provide the type of coverage we are requesting. Please let me know if you have any questions.

In Service,

Debby Stewart

**Motion from Co- Treasurer:** The Co-treasurer made a motion that all monies the region had at the start of business today be sent to World. There was some discrepancy about the exact amount. The amount was \$2236.33; this was double checked by the acting treasurer. After some discussion this motion was moved to new business to discuss a motion to help a struggling area.

**Storage Unit Update:** Big Mike changed the lock on the storage unit. He has new keys to hand out to key holders and has advised that the old keys need to be thrown out. There will be a list made up by the secretary of all region approved key holders, location of the storage unit, and have the extra keys with this list available by next region.

## **F. New Business**

**Prudent Reserve:** The prudent reserve needs to be set up today for the next fiscal year as per policy. The prudent reserve is one year's operating expense. The recommendation of the co-treasurer was \$4020.00 to cover the year's operating expenses. A motion from Larry K. to accept the recommendation from the co-treasurer and set the Prudent Reserve at \$4020.00 for the next fiscal year there was a 2<sup>nd</sup> from Earl B. There was some discussion and no opposition so a roll call vote was taken and the motion passed and prudent reserve was set at \$4020.00 for the next fiscal year.

**Break:** The chair called for a break until 4:pm. At roll call all 7 area representatives were present as well as all subcommittee chairs with the exception of the PI chair. All the trusted servants were also present.

**Archivist Position:** It was brought to the regional floor the need to elect another Archivist and the current archivist asked if it was advertised at the group level. The past minutes showed that it was sent back to the groups. The secretary asked for a list of the qualifications and duties of the archivist. The archivist was able to find the duties and qualifications of the position so that the secretary could get them typed up and put into an addendum for the regional policy. The position was advertised again.

**Unity Day Request for funds:** There was a request for funds from activities for the Unity Day phone line hook-up for \$300.00. The discussion that followed expressed concern for the amount being excessive and last time the monies were not used responsibly. Clarification: The Activities chair clarifies the reason for the amount was \$50.00 for the actual phone hook-up and the other \$250.00 was in the event of no request from one of our areas to host the event and the regional activities chair needed funds to secure a location such as the meeting facility in McPherson, then we would have the monies already escrowed for the event. So the actual request of funds should read if region doesn't rent a facility then \$250.00 will come back. The deadline for the phone hook-up is on August 1<sup>st</sup> so this needed to be voted on today. It is in the regional

policy that the region host Unity Day so there was a roll call vote. The votes passed with 5 for 1 against and 1 abstain. The acting treasurer sent the \$50.00 to N.A.W.S. for the phone hook-up. Information would be posted on the website. The activities chair would like areas to send their information to him by July 4<sup>th</sup> tentatively.

**Archivist Request for Funds:** There was a request for funds from the archivist for \$50.00 for the reproduction of a past M.A.R.C.N.A. mini banner. The purpose of the request was to restore to our regional archives some of our past history that has the potential to be lost if we don't get it replaced. The region has always auctioned off the convention banners and has to rely on individuals to bring them back to the convention for display. Last year there were only a few past convention banners displayed. However the motion was withdrawn.

**Motion from C.K.A.:** Maker: Central Kansas Area 2<sup>nd</sup> by Just for Today Area

Motion

Mid-America region of narcotics anonymous provide funds for the Fellowship For Freedom area in an amount not to exceed \$4600.00 to be remitted directly to The Capital Plaza Hotel to satisfy outstanding bills from the 2007 FFF Convention. A promissory agreement will be written to include a quarterly repayment with the amount paid in full by the May 2010 RSC. Article XI item G on the collection of funds shall be used as a guide to recoup this debt by the Area. In addition the region shall request a yearly audit and yearly inventory be completed by the FFF Area until the debt is satisfied. This promissory agreement should be repaid as soon as possible but not at the detriment of efforts to carry the NA message of recovery to the still suffering addict. i.e.; P.I., H & I, etc.

Intent: To protect the integrity of Narcotics Anonymous as a whole as well as to provide the area with an opportunity to be self supporting as soon as possible. Financial Impact: Up to \$4600.00 which will be repaid over 3 years or less.

There was a lot of discussion both for and against this motion. A point of order was called for from the incoming steering chair the original motion read to wave policy of the regional donation to world so that region could help a struggling area. This first sentence would mean that this motion had to go back to the groups. The maker of the motion and the 2<sup>nd</sup> both amended the motion to take out that first sentence so that region could vote on it. After some lengthy discussion Just for Today area called the question. The roll call vote to call the question passed with 5 for and 2 against. There was a vote taken on the amended motion. It passed with 5 votes for and 2 abstentions

## **G. Take back to Groups**

**Motion 5.** To change the existing policy pertaining to the dates for finalizing the Steering Committees recommendation for the convention site from the current 15 months to push back the dates for recommendation to 26 to 28 months prior to the convention. The intent of this motion is to allow the site to be selected early so that **1.** Co-chair for convention can be elected in an appropriate time frame. **2.** To allow us to deal with the hotel and catering industry on the terms that they are already accustomed to. IE their usual time frames that they need for their sales and catering orders.

Positions open in August 2007 include: Archivist, H&I co-chair and secretary, Activities co-chair, Campout chair, Literature Chair, Convention chair and co-chair. Reminder to all members that it is an honor to serve this fellowship.

**Adjournment:**

A motion to adjourn was made by Earl and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Darryel around 5:15pm. Our next Regional Service Committee meetings will be held at the Red Coach Inn in McPherson, KS on August 18<sup>th</sup> and 19<sup>th</sup> 2007.

Thank you for the opportunity to serve,

Suzie Q.

[suzie.q.e@gmail.com](mailto:suzie.q.e@gmail.com)



